OTTAWA TOWNSHIP HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT #140

211 East Main Street, Ottawa, IL 61350 (815)433-1323 • Fax (815)433-1338 www.ottawahigh.com

Dr. Michael Cushing, Superintendent **Patrick Leonard**, Principal

Jeff DeWalt, Associate Principal
Jessica Gass, Assistant Principal
Jon Leslie, Assistant Principal
Kari Benning, Assistant Principal of Teaching & Learning
Sally Taliani, Director of Special Needs
Janet Pearson, Chief Financial Officer

Dear OTHS Learning Community Members,

Given what has gone on since the start of the calendar year, in terms of school violence, we wanted to share with you, members of the OTHS learning community, what we have in place at OTHS regarding school safety. School safety measures include, but are not limited to, the following:

- o Two school resource police officers are permanently stationed at the high school during each student attendance day of the school year.
- o Safety/Emergency Plans (Fire, Tornado and Lockdown) that are reviewed annually with the Ottawa Police and Fire Departments.
- o Safety/Emergency Plans (Fire, Tornado and Lockdown) that are practiced with the students and staff members multiple times throughout the school year.
- o Access control guidelines for entry into the building during each student attendance day are utilized. All points of entry into OTHS are locked during the school day. Our greeter must unlock the main entrance door or the door located on the northwest corner of the main building via a video monitoring system for all individuals entering the building throughout each school day. Visitors are required to sign-in at the greeter's desk and are provided a visitor badge that must displayed while they are in the building.
- o Numerous surveillance cameras are located throughout the interior and exterior of the campus.
- o All OTHS administrators, directors, maintenance personnel, custodians, hall monitors and the school nurse have radios for immediate and direct communication with one another during the school day. Administrators, directors and our school nurse have the ability to communicate immediately, using their radios, with our school resource officer and Ottawa Emergency (Police/Fire) Dispatch.
- o All classrooms have phones so staff members can communicate directly with the Room 201, which houses our assistant principal and deans. The phones can also be used to directly call 911 in case of an emergency.

We encourage all members of the school community to support the "See Something, Say Something" movement. This can be done by reporting any threats of harm to District officials by calling and leaving a message at (815) 433-1323, extension 1411, or by emailing othssafe@ottawahigh.com. For immediate threats of harm, please call 911 as you would for other emergency situations. The District hopes that together we can proactively work to prevent violence and to keep our school safe for all students, staff members and visitors.

Sincerely, OTHS Administration
